Some people will not have enrolled yet because they don't find it easy. Here's how to get started if you haven't already.

First, go to our U3A Sapphire Coast website (typing in "U3A sapphire" usually works for me), click on the **Join Now or Renew** menu item (the lower left corner of the homepage), then on **Join or Renew Online**.

If you are already a member (which you will be by virtue of getting this newsletter), click on **Already a Member**, then log-in on the member log-in page that pops up. Your membership page will then pop up, and you should then click on **Proceed to Payment**.

You can pay by Paypal or debit or credit card. Just scroll down to find both options.

The second thing to do, once you've paid your annual fee, is to enrol for the course or courses of your choice. To do that, check out the online course enrolment instructions provided in this newsletter. Plus there are instructions on the website.

Don't forget, too, that you can visit our office volunteers who staff the Tura Beach Centre every Friday afternoon between 1.30 and 3.30pm to help.

I'm sorry we can't make the online process any easier. The website is nationally provided and maintained and we have to work with what we're provided.

Hope that helps--and that you enjoy your year. Happy U3Aing.